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Investigative Activity: EMS Run Reports Review   

Activity Date:    12/27/2023  

Authoring Agent:   Special Agent Joseph Goudy #83 

 

Narrative: 

 

On December 14, 2023, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA) 

Joseph Goudy (Goudy) received the Garfield Heights Fire Department run report from 

Garfield Heights Police Department Sergeant Todd Cramer. The report was associated 

with the November 14, 2023, emergency run which resulted in patient Benard Russell 

being transported to Marymount Hospital.  

 

SA Goudy reviewed the report and noted the following: 

 

Incident #: 23-0005881 

 

On November 14, 2023, at 1241 hours, the Garfield Heights Fire Department, squad 3, 

was dispatched to 6235 Hathaway Road in the City of Garfield Heights for a male with 

gunshot wounds.  

 

Relevant times related to the emergency run are depicted below: 
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The report listed the patient as Benard Russell and indicated 

  

 

The narrative below was taken from page 2 of the EMS Run Report: 

 

For further details, please refer to the Garfield Heights Fire Department run report that 

has been attached to this report.  

 












